At An Audit Meeting / Work Session 
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held
At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 1st day of March, 2006

Roll Call:                    Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                     George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                     Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                     Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:              Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                     James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                     Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:                        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Police Chief Charles Kehoe

2.    Moment of Silence

      Mr. Zarutskie asked us to recall a member of our Town of Newburgh family who we 

      lost this week, Bobby Roberts. 
3.    Additional Items for Agenda

      6. d. 2006 Replacement of PU 4 Utility Truck

      7. c. Transfer of Funds

      8. c. Award of Telephone System for Public Service Building

4.    Approval of Audit

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Audit as presented in 

      the amount of $749,567.47, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

5.    Police:
      a. Purchase of Vehicle

      This is a request from Chief Charles Kehoe to purchase one 2006 Ford Crown 

      Victoria marked police vehicle from New York State Bid in the amount of 

      $20,422.25.  The funds are in the 2006 Police budget account #3120.2.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the purchase of one 2006 

      Ford Crown Victoria from State Bid in the amount of $20,422.25, seconded by 

      Councilman Woolsey. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 
      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes -1 absent.       

      b. Vehicle and Traffic at Highland Village

      Chief Charles Kehoe explained that he received a request from the River 

      Management on behalf of the Highland Village Condominium.  They are requesting 

      that the Town of Newburgh Police enforce the speed and parking regulations in 

      Meadow Winds.  Chief Kehoe and Deputy Chief Mahoney have looked into this and 

      we have had requests in the past from different complexes.  The original request from 

      Meadow Winds was a 15 mph speed limit.  The Town would have to pass a Section 

      1660-a / Vehicle and Traffic Law.  Councilman Woolsey said that any signs should 
      be in place before we take them.  Supervisor Booth explained that these roads will 
      stay private.  The opinion of both Chief Kehoe and Deputy Chief Mahoney that for 
      the Board not pass the law.  They feel enforcing the speed would open a can of 

      worms.  If instance, we stop John Doe for speeding and he has no license or no 

      insurance, we have the authority to enforce speed only.  At this time we would like 
      to enforce just the parking such as handicap or fire lane, but not speed.  Mark Taylor, 

      Attorney for the Town, explained the request was for handicap parking but not fire 
      lanes.  Councilman Woolsey asked if we could institute fire lanes and Mr. Taylor said 
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      only if the Chief of Police, Fire Chief or the Home Owners Association asks.  Mr.
      Taylor will send Mr. Sabatini, who is the property manager for Highland Village 
      Condominiums, the decision of the Town Board that we would like to have fire lanes 

      included with the enforcement of handicap parking in this request. 
      c. UNICO Carnival

      This is a request from UNICO to hold a carnival at the Newburgh Mall from April 20, 
      2006 until April 30, 2006.  Supervisor Booth explained that he wanted to advise Chief 

      Kehoe of the application that will be forthcoming so he can make all the needed 

      arrangements.
6.    Highway

      a. Bid Schedule for Heavy Duty Single Axle Plow / Sander Truck

      Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, came forward for this item.  This is a 

      request to go out to bid for a Heavy Duty Single Axle Plow / Sander Truck.  The 

      specifications have been reviewed by Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of 

      Newburgh.  Mr. Zarutskie asked if the advertisement should go into the Times Herald 

      Record besides the local newspapers and Mr. DePew said yes. 

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to go out to bid for the Heavy Duty 

      Single Axle Plow / Sander Truck, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      b. Brush Grindings

      Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, stayed for this item.  Mr. DePew 

      explained that this machine has a horizontal grinder.  They need to stay with a 

      horizontal grinder because it is a little more efficient and it doesn’t seem to throw 

      material all over the place.  Supervisor Booth asked if this will be under $10,000.00 

      and Mr. DePew said they would like to do this twice a year so it should be.  Mark 

      Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that the specifications call for a two year 

      contract.  Supervisor Booth said with our policy and the state policy, we can’t have 

      more than $10,000.00 for one vendor without going out for sealed bid.  Up to 

      $10,000.00 we can get three quotes / prices.  Mr. Taylor said that they are looking at 

      a two year contract which would take us over the threshold.  Councilman Benedict 
      asked Mr. DePew why they would be looking at two years and Mr. DePew said 
      mainly because they like to tie someone into it.  Last year it was very difficult to get 

      quotes because there’s not a large market for it.  Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Taylor 
      to prepare a proper bid package and bring it back to the next Work Session.

      c. Tree Removal

      These specifications also ask for a two year bid.  Mr. Taylor will prepare a bid 
      package for this item also.  We need to find out what a work day is considered and if 

      companies require mobilization charges.
      d. Pick Up Purchase

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to purchase a 2006 

      Ford F350 4x4 from state bid to replace a 1997 Ford Utility Truck.  The cost of this 

      vehicle is $35,993.60 which is in the Highway Equipment Budget Account # 

      030.5130.0200. Councilman Woolsey asked if the 1997 truck will be taken out of 
      service and Mr. DePew said no, that they will be utilizing it for other uses.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the purchase of a 2006 Ford 

      F350 4x4 from State Bid in the amount of $35,993.60, seconded by Councilman 

      Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.   
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7.    Recreation

      a. Bus Bid Award

      This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 
      Conservation, to award the attached list of bus trips without an escort.  Mr. Petrillo  
      met with Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to make sure the bid prices were within 

      their budget and they are.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to award the attached bid without 

      escort to Leprechaun Lines, Inc., Newburgh, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      b. Hiring of Part Time Rec Director

      This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 

      Conservation, to hire Joseph Detz for the part time Recreation Director position.  The 

      proposed hire date is March 2, 2006 at a rate of $20.00 per hour.  If the Town Board 

      approves this Mr. Detz will be required to have a pre-employment physical and his 

      fingerprint background check.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to hire Joseph Detz to the position of 

      Part Time Rec Director at a rate of $20.00 per hour to commence on March 2, 2006, 

      seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes - 1 absent.
      c. Budget Transfer

      This is a request from Supervisor Booth to transfer $8,699.00 from account 

      7020.0100 to account 7110.0200 for the purchase of the Kawasaki Mule which was 

      previously approved.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the transfer of funds as 

      described above, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      d. Software Purchase

      This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 

      Conservation and Tom Masten, Data Processing, to purchase software and systems.  
      They are so antiquated that it takes all day to do anything.  Mr. Taylor had felt 
      confident that the software could come out of the Computer Reserve Fund that it 
      could.  We will hold this for Monday night so we can find out for sure.

8.    Engineering

      a. Wild Flower Vista:  Drainage District and Road Discussion

      Greg Shaw from Shaw Engineering came forward for this item.  Mr. Shaw is here for 

      two of his clients, Rieger Homes Inc., the developers of Wildflower Vista 

      Subdivision and the Greiner Family who are the developers of the Greiner 

      Subdivision-Section 2.  The two subdivisions abut each other on Lattintown Road and 

      comprise 44 residential lots.  They would like to form a drainage district 

      encompassing the two subdivisions to defray the annual cost of maintaining the 

      facilities.  The second request is a waiver for three lots on a common drive for the 

      Greiner subdivision.  There are eleven lots for the Greiner subdivision, two will have 

      access onto Lattintown Road, six will have direct access to Greiner Road Extension 

      and the remaining three lots will access onto Greiner Road Extension via a common 

      macadam driveway having a length of 380 feet.  The drainage needs to be looked at 

      closer because it is two separate subdivisions.  The Town Board definitely feels it 

      should be a Public Drainage District.  As for three lots on a common drive, maybe it 

      should be a public road to the pond.  Supervisor Booth suggested scheduling a special 
      meeting with the Town Board, Pat Hines, Jim Osborne and Darrell Benedict.  
      Supervisor Booth said he will advise Mr. Shaw of the outcome of the meeting so he 
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      can come back in front of the Town Board.
      b. R & T @ Lawrence Farms:  Road Waiver (K Factor)

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that this item came up before and was 

      directed to Creighton Manning, Traffic Consultants.  The results were that the K 

      Factor meets all AASHTO requirements.  The Board is pleased with the results and 

      has no problem voting on this tonight.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the K Factor for R & T @ 

      Lawrence Farms, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
c. Town of Newburgh Public Service Building Award of Telephone Contract

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that we had a bid opening on February 23, 

      2006 and received one single bid from LeClair Communications, Inc.  The bid price 

      was $20,500.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Greene to award the contract to LeClair 

      Communications, Inc. in the amount of $20,500.00, seconded by Councilman 

      Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to transfer $22,000.00 from the 

      Interfund Transfer Account to the Public Service Building Capital Project Account, 
      seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 
9.    Planning:  Landscape Estimate for New York Build (Duplex)

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh 

      Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate for landscaping for New York Build Site 

      Plan for a Duplex Home in the amount of $2,400.00 with an inspection fee of 

      $2,000.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the cost estimate for New 

      York Build Site in the amount of $2,400.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00, 

      seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn the Audit / Work Session of 

      March 1, 2006 at 8:27 P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

___________________________     by     _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
